VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

January 13, 2009
5:30 PM

A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on January 13, 2009 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

Mayor Hignight

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
Sherrill Bradford
Terri Racher

Kimberlee Smith
EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna

Turner Wilson

VISITORS:

See attached list.

ABSENT:

Sam Seely
The Mayor called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers

The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.
The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.

No questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers were asked.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

Councilor Racher made a motion to approve Minutes for the Regular Meeting on December 9, 2008.

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Racher:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approval of Resolution #09-01 regarding Open Meetings Act
Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve Resolution #09-01 regarding the Open Meetings Act.
Councilor Racher seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Racher:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approval of Library Board Appointments

Councilor Racher made a motion to approve the Mayor’s suggestions for Library Board Members to include reappointments of Betty Ann Bell, Faith Hignight and Sherrill Bradford and new appointments of Allison Johnson, Jack Woodson and Johnnie Faye Harelson. 

Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

Faith Hignight, the new president of the Library Board, thanked the Mayor and Council for their continued support.  Ms. Hignight especially thanked the Clerk for her support and attention to the Library Board.  
She announced the new Pre-school Story Hour planned to start in January in conjunction with the Pre-school of Corona Public School.  She also announced the Teen Night every Friday from 6-9 P.M. planned to start on February 6th.  Movies will be shown, and this event is creating additional library hours from 6-9 P.M. on Friday. 
Ms. Hignight stated the cataloging software for bar coding the book inventory was in the planning stage and also mentioned the “Library User Survey” had been prepared and was ready to be mailed.  A visit from three state library representatives had offered many new resources to the Library Board.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Racher:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Smith:  For
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Discussion of Business License Renewals
The Mayor stated the Business License Renewal would be sent to about 35 businesses, and the Assistant Clerk would handle the mailing as she had in past years.  The intent would be to request registrations only from businesses with a physical presence in Corona.
Public Works Update – Turner Wilson 

Water System:  Mr. Wilson summarized the 2008 Water Loss Report and stated he had calculated the “unaccounted for” water for the past year and the amount was substantially higher.
Gallinas Well had produced 391,000 gallons which were all billed to construction projects or provided to Lincoln County Road Department.
Red Cloud Wells 7 & 8 had produced 16,160,496 gallons of which 7,541,140 gallons were billed to accounts and 6,339,990 gallons were metered to Non-billed accounts. The 2,279,366 gallons difference calculates a 14% “unaccounted for” amount.
Mr. Wilson stated anything over 10% is considered unacceptable. He attributed the increased loss to large amounts of non-metered water used by the construction projects and the Lincoln County Road Department, the flushing of lines through fire hydrants, and the training by the Corona Fire Department.  There were two significant leaks during the year with unknown amounts of water lost.
Mr. Wilson stated he was going to work with the fire department to estimate their water usage.  He stated he would calculate the “unaccounted for” water on a monthly basis to better analyze and isolate any loss.  He stated he was suspicious of the meter at the Pond because the statistics showed the water usage at the Pond was down by half, and he thought that was too much. He was planning to do a monthly test for the next three months, and possibly replace the Pond meter if it appears to be a problem.
He mentioned the high water users: the Pond, Tanker fill, Montells, Cougar Mountain, and Corona Public Schools.

Water Filtration: Mr. Wilson stated the Water Filtration Equipment would be installed on 1/14/09.  He expected it would take an additional month to complete all the connections, and he hoped to put the equipment on line by mid February   He expressed his hope that this equipment would eliminate the brown water and therefore reduce the need for flushing.  The construction on the building at the wells will be completed soon. 
Water Storage Tanks:  Mr. Wilson stated there were still ten items to be completed on the punch list for the new water storage tank.  The items are minimal but the contractor can not come to complete them until the weather is warmer.
Corona Water Association Water Line:  Mr. Wilson stated the Corona Water Association’s water line for Cougar Mountain Phase B had been completed and turned on, but the contractor had many leaks.  The leaks have been repaired and the line is now connected.  He will watch the meter for any indication of additional leaks.
Day Moss asked where the leaks were located.

Turner reported the leaks were in the line which was about a mile long between the Village master meter and the Water Association’s new storage tank.

Huey Lane Water Improvement Line:  Mr. Wilson stated he expected to start working on the new water line the following week and expected it to be completed within a month; however, it may not be hooked up until a later date. 
Natural Gas System:   Mr. Wilson reported the system was running well.

Solid Waste:  Mr. Wilson reported on the fire in the compactor on 1/22/09.  There was no significant damage, but the heat may have damaged the paint and shortened the life of the compactor.
Wastewater Treatment System:  Mr. Wilson reported that Cone Construction would be pouring concrete for the manhole covers, the dosing tanks at the football field and the head works at the plant. 

Mrs. Hignight asked about the sludge and if the Village would be giving it to the public to use in gardens.  Mr. Wilson stated that it would not be available. The sludge would be hauled because the system had not been set up to disinfect the sludge. 
Discussion Items from the Mayor

Budget Adjustments:  The Mayor stated a new variance report would be in the next meeting packet and budget adjustments would be on the agenda for discussion and approval at the meeting on 1/27/09.
Capital Outlay Hearing Requests:  The Mayor reported the meetings had gone very well.  He and the Clerk had requested 1.5 million dollars for the Wastewater project and $400,000 to refurbish two water tanks.  He stated there was not much funding available, but he was hopeful the Village would be awarded something based on the validity of the wastewater project.

He reported he had complained to the legislators about DFA not processing pay requests in a timely manner.
He reported he had explained the DOT bore problem to the legislators.
The Mayor reported he had received a call that day from Senator Rod Adair regarding the bore problem, and he was put on a conference call with DOT in Santa Fe.  DOT stated they anticipated receiving funding from President Obama’s Stimulus Program and the Hwy 54 project was first on their list.  They thought they would be able to go out to bid in February or March.
Adjournment
Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn. 
Councilor Bradford seconded the motion.

The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.
Councilor Smith:  For
Councilor Bradford:  For

Councilor Racher:  For

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved
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